

# Saint Nathaniel's Academy

'Courtesy • Consideration • Respect'

Principal: Mrs L Jones

Westport Road, Burslem, Stoke-on-Trent, ST6 4JG

T: 01782 234950

E: admin@saintnathaniels.org.uk W:saintnathaniels.org.uk

# Newsletter 36 5<sup>th</sup> July 2019

Dear Parents/Carers,

It is coming towards the end of another busy term. We have lots of exciting events and rewards to give out.

#### **Summer Fayre**

Our annual Summer Fayre was a great success. We were really impressed with the amount of money raised which was an amazing £910. We will be purchasing new books for the children to read in their classrooms with the money raised. Thank you to everyone that helped to make the Summer Fayre such a success.

### **Nursery School Trip to Rode Hall**

This is a reminder to the parents of Nursery children in the Tiger and Monkey groups, that their children will be visiting Rode Hall on Tuesday 9<sup>th</sup> July.

#### School Disco (Year 1 and 2)

A reminder to parents of children in Year 1 and 2, that they need to bring their child's disco clothes in a named bag on the day of the disco (Tuesday 9th July). Also reminder that the money and slip needs to be handed to the class teacher on the day of the disco and not before.

## **Behaviour**

We, at Saint Nathaniel's Academy, pride ourselves on the behaviour of our children in school. We would like to remind both parents and children that our staff are available to speak to, if you have any concerns relating to behaviour. Please remind your children that they can talk to any member of staff about anything that it is worrying them.

## **Young Carers**

The Young Carers were taken to Tittesworth Reservoir on 18<sup>th</sup> June by Mrs Robinson, Mrs Johnson and Mr Sladen. The children had a fantastic day playing on the equipment, zip wire and swings. After a picnic overlooking the reservoir the children had the opportunity to play football, cricket and badminton. The day ended with everybody having an ice lolly.

# Attendance 24th – 28th June 2019

We continue to monitor attendance very closely at school. Below are the latest attendance results for each class for last week.

**Congratulations** also to <u>Class R1JT & 5JR</u> for having the highest attendance with a fantastic <u>99%.</u>

	Lates	<u>%</u> Attendance		Lates	<u>%</u> Attendance
R1JT	12	99%	3ES	6	92%
R2HP	10	95%	4MF	14	92%
1AB/ET	4	94.5%	4TG	2	94%
1LW	9	97.6%	5CW	9	91%
2AB	9	95.9%	5JR	4	99%
2HC	13	97.1%	6EP	4	96.9%
3DY	1	96.3%	6ES	3	91%

#### **Appointments**

The Summer holidays is the perfect time to take your children to routine appointments. NHS dental care for children is free. You should take your child to the dentist every six months, frequent visits are essential for the health of your child's developing teeth. Most children should have their eyes examined at least once every 2 years. This can be done at a High Street Opticians and it's free for all children. Eye problems are often much easier to treat if detected while a child's vision is still developing.

#### **Hot Weather**

Due to the lovely hot weather we are having, please can you remember to apply suncream to your child before school and make sure that they have a sun hat to wear in school.

# **Dates For Your Diary.**

A reminder of dates and times of the school disco:-

EYFS - Monday 8th July 3 - 4pm

KS1 – Tuesday 9<sup>th</sup> July 3 – 4pm

KS2 - Tuesday 9th July 4 - 5pm

Parent drop in sessions with the class teachers –

(Thursday 11<sup>th</sup> July – times shown below)

Squirrell Lodge - 3.30pm - 4.30pm

EYFS - 3.05pm - 6pm

KS1 & KS2 - 3.15pm - 6pm

Transition dates: Wednesday 10<sup>th</sup> and Thursday 11<sup>th</sup> July.





# **Saint Nathaniel's Academy**

*Courtesy • Consideration • Respect '* 

Principal: Mrs L Jones

Westport Road, Burslem, Stoke-on-Trent, ST6 4JG

T: 01782 234950

E: admin@saintnathaniels.org.uk W:saintnathaniels.org.uk

